ECCLESTON MERE COMMUNITY PRIMARY SCHOOL

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER

"THE SCHOOL WITH A HEART THAT BEATS TO EVERYBODY'S TUNE"

17th May 2024

Well done to our Year 6 pupils, who have completed their SATS this week. They worked extremely hard and conducted themselves in an exemplary fashion: they were calm and committed, completing the papers to the very best of their ability.

This week, we have taken receipt of a summer house, which is now sitting proudly in the woodland area. Thanks to the St. Vincent de Paul society for their charitable contribution, which has made this possible. Also this week, we have welcomed families of Reception Class, Year 2 and Year 5, for 'Love to Learn' sessions. Thank you for coming along and enjoying these events with your child.

Today, we also bid farewell to student teachers, Miss Darcey and Miss Tomlins-Locke. We wish them all the best in their future teaching careers.

Mr Mugan

Year 3 Cathedral Visit

This week, Year 3 pupils visited the Anglican Cathedral in Liverpool. Pupils took part in a guided tour of the cathedral, and took part in a 'Stained Glass Workshop', where children were able to create their own stained glass windows, using a range of art materials. The children's exemplary behaviour was commented on.

Sports Days

All families received a letter this week about sports day- these are taking place next week from Monday to Thursday (starting at Nursery/Reception, then Year 1/2 and so on). Exact dates and times for this event can be found below.

There is no limit on the number of spectators, but we will prepare seating for 2 adults per pupil. Children should bring PE kits, need water and may need sun-cream or a hat (weather-dependent).

Uniform

It is not often that I write about uniform in our school newsletter, but uniform standards have slipped somewhat of late. Clearly this is not the case with all pupils: thank you to those who continue to wear appropriate uniform.

Children should be attending school in plain black shoes / plain black trainers. Cardigans at Eccleston Mere are blue, even when worn with a summer dress. In addition, earrings should not be worn.

We ask these things to provide equality amongst pupils and to prevent competition where branded items are concerned.







	Superstar Learner Award	Politeness Award
YR	Harper Mc / Clay P	Nancy J / Sophie W
Y1	Bobby L / Thomas T	Mollie W / Ezra A
Y2	Emily M / Ellis W	Emily N/ Joshua Mc
Y3	Tyler C/	Mahya M/
Y4	Joshua B / Mason B	Adam T / Olivia C
Y5	Daisy D / Arthur S	Noah A / Bradley B
Y6	All of Chestnut & Willow class	All of Chestnut & Willow class

<u>Dates for Your Diary</u>		
20/05/24– YR / YN Sports Day (1:45pm)		
21/05/24– Y1/2 Sports Day (1:45pm)		
22/05/24– Y6 Visit to Walton Hall		
22/05/24– Y3/4 Sports Day (1:45pm)		
23/05/24– Y5/6 Sports Day		
24/05/24– INSET Day (School Closed)		

<u>Attendance</u>
95.22%
School attendance this week!
94.82%
School attendance this year!
96%

School target